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TO:  Board of City Civil Service Commissioners 
 
FROM:  Kristin Hennessy Urban 
  Human Resources Manager 
 
DATE:  May 2, 2024 
 
RE: Request from the Department of Administration (DOA), Purchasing Division, to exempt 

the position of Business Analyst – Senior 
 
Position Title    # of Positions   Pay Range 
Business Analyst – Senior    1  2JX ($72,768-$92,612) 
 
Please find attached a request from Purchasing Director Rhonda Kelsey for a one-time exemption for one 
position of Business Analyst- Senior. A copy of the current job description is attached. 
 
During the next two years, the City will transition to a new Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) software 
system, which will integrate the current Human Capital Management (HCM) and Financial Management 
Information System (FMIS). To augment the staff in departments most impacted by the transition, the 
Common Council created positions that will sunset when the project is complete, including the Business 
Analyst – Senior in the Purchasing Division at issue. 
 
Ms. Kelsey is requesting this exemption in order to hire a current Department of Public Works (DPW) 
employee to support the Purchasing Division’s internal processes while other staff members are engaged 
in the implementation of the new system. Approval of this request would allow the employee, who 
possesses a unique skill set and knowledge of internal functions, to work in the Purchasing Division for 
the duration of the project and then return to her former position. Of note, there is a need to fill this 
position expeditiously, as the work on this project is already underway. 
 
For the reasons cited above, I recommend approval of this request. Please contact me at 414.286.8643 
should you have any questions or concerns. 
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